




September 16, 2019 
Watney Ventures LLC (Ernie Chamberlain) – Owner 
524 N 21st St, Richmond, VA 23223 
 
 
Commission of Architectural Review: 
 
We are very excited about the prospect of getting started with a new multi-family home in the 
Union Hill neighborhood. The general concept for the home is very similar to other multi-family 
homes found throughout the neighborhood, including 966 Pink St and 821 N 24th St.  
 
This multi-family home features 2,376 finished square feet with 1,188 squre feet on both floors.  
Each unit will have 2 bedrooms and 2 full baths, hardwood floors throughout with tile in the 
bathrooms.  Each unit will be equipped with onsite washer/dryer.  
 
Foundation: Per the soil report obtained on 9/6/19 by KBJW, all concrete shall be minimum 
3000 psi, only new deformed reinforcing steel shall be used, grade 60 ksi, all reinforcing steel 
shall be tied and supported with rebar stakes or chairs, all interior pier footings shall be 
excavated and reinforced as continuous footings, all footings shall bear on undisturbed soil 
unless fill has been tested, and certified as being capable of supporting the structure planed. 
Minimum soil bearing pressure shall be 2000 psf. All steel shall have a minimum overlap of 12 
inches.  
 
Siding: Smooth Hardie plank boards. 
 
Windows: The preference here would be aluminum clad windows, white in color.  
 
Doors: The front and rear doors are planned to be steel, tempered with 14” transom. 
 
Roof: Pre-engineered wood trusses with white TPO roofing material.  
 
Paint Colors: We’re open to suggestions but will use the Richmond Old and Historic Districts 
Handbook.  
 
Per the Richmond Old and Historic Districts Handbook, page 46: 
 
“New construction should use a building form compatible with that found elsewhere in the 
historic district. Building form refers to the specific combination of massing, size, symmetry, 
proportions, projections and roof shapes that lend identity to a building. Form is greatly 
influenced by the architectural style of a given structure. New residential construction should 
maintain the existing human scale of nearby historic residential construction in the district.” 
 
We believe our proposed multi-family unit meets the above standard and is very much 
compatible with the surrounding buildings and structures.   



Materials Used in Construction of the home include but may not be limited to: 
 
(taken from attached plans) 
 

 
 
 
Please let me know what else we can do to improve our proposal and any necessary changes 
required by the committee.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Ernie & Tawny Chamberlain 
Watney Ventures LLC  
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